
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 19 FEBRUARY 2007


EX.050/07
REVIEW OF POLLING ARRANGEMENTS (Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio – Learning and Development

Subject Matter – The Director of Legal and Democratic Services submitted Report LDS.18/07 providing an annual review of polling arrangements in the City.  The report summarised practical implications of recent changes in electoral law.  It also presented the results of the latest annual review and made the following recommendations:

(1) Kingmoor Junior School continue to be the polling place for polling districts AA and AB but that the Returning Officer liase with the school to explore possible options for location of the polling stations on the school site which might allow it to remain open (paragraph 21).

(2) a portacabin on the east side of Kingstown Road be confirmed as the polling place for polling districts AE, P/BK and P/BN (paragraph 22).

(3) no change be made to the polling arrangements in polling district JD (paragraph 26).

(4) Bishop Harvey Goodwin School be designated as the polling place for polling district GB (paragraph 29).

(5) Currock House Community Centre be designated as the polling place for polling district GC (paragraph 31).

(6) (a) that the boundary of the current polling district KD be amended to include Greenside Road, Mossrigg, Rashdall Road and Winscale Way (No. 48 onwards);

(a) that the number of polling districts in Morton ward be reduced from six to five by amalgamating the existing districts KA, KB and KC into two districts to be designated KA and KB with an approximately equal number of electors allocated to each;

(b) that the polling place for polling new districts KA and KB be St. Luke’s Church Hall, Stonegarth;

(c) that the remaining three districts be redesignated as follows:


Current district                                              New district


KD                                                                KC


KE                                                                KD


KF                                                                KE


(e) that the Electoral Registration Officer take all necessary action to amend the electoral register accordingly  (Paragraph 34).

(7) the locations of all other polling places remain unchanged (paragraph 18).

(8) the Returning Officer be given authority, after consultation with relevant Ward Councillors and Portfolio Holder, to change polling place locations at the City Council elections if the usual premises prove to be unavailable due to unforeseen circumstances (paragraph 35).

The review had been considered by the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 15 February 2007 and a Minute excerpt was submitted upon which the Chairman of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee commented.  He highlighted the Committee's concerns about disabled access to polling stations in portacabins.

The Learning and Development portfolio thanked the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee and commented that she shared their concerns about disabled access to polling stations in portacabins.  She advised that this was being investigated by officers.  In addition, attempts were being made to ensure that where possible schools were no longer used as polling station venues.

In response to a Member's question the Electoral Services Officer advised that if a polling station is changed from that used in previous years, each elector is advised of the change in a separate letter, including a map showing the new location.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the recommendations in the report and views of the Executive and Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee be submitted to the City Council.

Reasons for Decision - To consider the annual review of polling arrangements and make recommendations to the City Council on the review.
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